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CHARGE AHEAD – ELECTRIC VEHICLES PROGRAM (Cont'd.) 

DEFINITIONS (Cont'd.) 

Line Extension Charge – The "Extension Charge" defined in Company's General Rules & 
Regulations, III. Distribution System Extensions for Company facilities that must be 
constructed to provide service to the EVSE site. 

Multi-family Charging – Level 2 Charging EVSE that is located at a residential 
premises with multiple leased dwelling units. 

Public Charging – EVSE that is available to the general public or the customers of 
an establishment that is open to the general public, including but not limited to 
government facilities, libraries, parks, retail establishments, and restaurants. 

Site Development Costs – Costs for activities necessary to facilitate the 
installation of EV Charging Infrastructure to make a site suitable including EVSE 
pedestals, professional design, grading, asphalt or concrete, boring or trenching. 
Costs not directly necessary to installation of EV Charging Infrastructure are not 
includable as Site Development Costs. Those costs include but are not limited to 
solar panels, canopies, real estate leases or easements, on site amenities, 
additional parking, access road work, and decorative features, or other site 
development work. 

Total Project Cost – Cumulative cost of the project including i) Line Extension 
Charge, ii) Site Development Costs, iii) EVSE Costs, iv) AER Costs, and except for 
the multi-family category, Demand Mitigation Solution costs. 

Workplace Charging – EVSE installed at a non-residential premises intended to 
provide vehicle charging service to employees, visitors, or fleet vehicles of the 
business that occupies the premises, but not to the general public. For purposes of 
this program, fleet vehicles shall include only those classes of vehicles reflected 
in the “EV” definition provided above, and shall not include vehicles for the 
personal use of employees or officers provided as a portion of an employee or 
officer’s compensation. 

 
AVAILABILITY 

This Program is available while funds remain to existing or potential non- 
residential customers or multi-family property owners (excluding condominiums) that 
commit to installing, owning, and operating qualifying EV Charging Infrastructure 
and that are not in collections or have an active payment agreement with Company. 
Customer must agree to allow Company to access charger usage data to the extent such 
data is collected by customer or customer’s agent. 

 
* TERM 

The Program will begin January 1, 2020 and terminate on December 31, 2024.  Company 
may begin accepting applications prior to January 1, 2020 to the extent that it is 
able to do so.  Applications for incentives under each category will be accepted 
until the earlier of the date that funding is exhausted for the category or 
September 30, 2024. 

 
*Indicates Change. 
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